Silver Creek Irrigation Meeting
February 2, 2021 5:00 p.m.
1. Called to order at 5:05 p.m.

2. Present: Vance Muder, Joe Rencher, Terry Stratton, Kyle Baldwin, Brad Hatch, Dolores
Solomon, Butch Gardner, Ivan Larsen

3. Motion by Kyle, second by Terry, to approve the minutes, unanimous

4. Lake report and water measurement: Daggs — 28 feet , Leak - 0 gpm, Fish Hatchery — Flow
in 870 gpm, flow out 923 gpm, Rainbow Springs 577 gpm, Silver Creek Boulevard 9.21 cfs

8. Ivan Larsen: lvan brought up questions about the amount of water coming out of the air
vent by the East Snowflake box on his property. The Board and Brad are going to go look at
what can be done and perhaps fix the drainage ditch that has been there previously. Brad feels
that raising the height of the air vac would not solve the problem.

9. District Foreman report: The West Taylor project is supposed to be all blue staked on 2-3-21.
Brad has the bids for the cinders out but have not been received back yet. The project is pretty
much ready to start. The track hoe is to be ready by next week There are still some question
about how best to cross the Allen Field.

10. Water Schedule changes: Ben Williams and Larry Lunt each have two shares in the Lestico
field and will irrigate at the same time.

Shay Flake: Terry is working with the Flake family to figure how to divide their water.

Butch Gardner: Butch had questions about the water on the Bill Hunt field. Jeff Greer now
owns the property and plans to use the irrigation water.

11. They discussed the pros and cons of showing the water schedules on line, something we
might want to try.

12. Hoover Power: We received a letter from David Brown with an offer from them to use the
power and to pay our share so it would hold our right for the future. Motion by Kyle, 2™ by
Terry, unanimous to sign the offer from Brown.

13. Elk Springs: Djscussed taking the back hoe up and fixing the crossings at the ditch below Elk

Springs

14. Camp Silver Creek: Haven’t heard vet from the churct:



15. Four Bay: The project was not big enough for the County to do, so we are in the process of
looking for other possibilities. it i1

Next meeting scheduled for March 2, 2021 5:00 p.m. . =

Adjourned at 7:00 p.m. LG O fe vedino of bells
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